

TRINITY COUNTY

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

BUILDING ♦ PLANNING ♦ ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH P.O. BOX 2819, WEAVERVILLE, CALIFORNIA 96093 PHONE (530) 623-1351 ♦ FAX (530) 623-1353

Kim Hunter, Director

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

February 11, 2021

TO:

Planning Commissioners and members of the public

FROM:

Kim Hunter, Director of Planning

SUBJECT:

Agenda Item 7 – Appeal of De Facto Decision for CCL 427 (P-20-33)

The attached comment was received regarding this appeal.

Kim Hunter

From:

Deborah Rogge

Sent:

Tuesday, February 9, 2021 4:00 PM

To:

Kim Hunter

Subject:

FW: Appeal of De Facto Decision (P-20-33)

Debbie Rogge Admin. Coordinator 530-623-1351 ext. 4 drogge@trinitycounty.org

As of Monday, February 1, 2021, the Trinity County Building, Planning, Environmental Health, and Cannabis office is open to the public on a limited basis for walk-in counter services and meetings by appointment. Masks are mandatory within the office building and social distances must be maintained to reduce the spread of COVID-19. Staff members are also available by phone or email.

From: LAUREL EDWARDS

Sent: Tuesday, February 9, 2021 3:57 PM

To: Info.Planning <Info.Planning@trinitycounty.org> **Subject:** Appeal of De Facto Decision (P-20-33)

Please do not issue this business a commercial cannabis license! The Kuehls have done nothing to rectify the horrible mound of decomposed granite that they illegally made in 2017 for their cannabis grow site. Since then, it has remained as visible as it was then. It continues to be an eyesore and a blight on our community. I believe Rick Tippitt used the term "egregious" in the Trinity Journal, when he referred to their grading job. I shudder to think they might be allowed to abuse the land and their community if awarded a license for such terrible behavior.

These photos of the Kuehl's grow site were taken from my front yard off Mtn. View Drive, at least a couple of miles away, this afternoon. We have to look at this destruction every single day.





Thank you for considering our thoughts and feelings about the Kuehl's attempt to get a license to grow marijuana.

Sincerely, Steve and Laurel Edwards